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Friday - November 3, 2017 - 6:00 pm 
Led by Rabbi Crystal
Potluck Dinner after service. Please see page 6 for details 

Saturday - November 4,  2017 
Torah Study led by Rabbi Crystal - 9:15 to 9:45am 
SHABBAT MORNING SERVICE AT 10:00 AM 
Led by Rabbi Crystal assisted by Mary Lynn Stough
Parashat Vayera - 
Genesis 18:1 - 22:24 - Haftarah - II Kings 4:1 - 4:37  Kiddush Following the Service

Friday - Novmber 10, 2017 - 7:00 pm
Led by Rabbi Crystal and Cantor Bern-Vogel
Oneg Shabbat following the service hosted by Michelle & Paul Zipperstein

Saturday - November 11, 2017
Torah Study led by Rabbi Crystal - 9:15 to 9:45 am
SHABBAT MORNING SERVICE AT 10:00 AM - 
Led by Rabbi Crystal and Cantor Bern-Vogel
Parashat Chayei Sarah - 
Genesis 23:1 - 25:18 - Haftarah - I Kings 1:1 - 1:31  Kiddush Following the Service

Friday - November 17, 2017 - 7:00 pm
Choir Shabbat
Led by Rabbi Crystal and Cantor Bern-Vogel
Oneg Shabbat following the service.

Saturday - November 18, 2017
Torah Study led by Rabbi Crystal - 9:15 to 9:45 am
SHABBAT MORNING SERVICE AT 10:00 AM 
Led by Rabbi Crystal assisted by Mary Lynn Stough
Parashat Toldot - 
Genesis 25:19 - 28:9 - Haftarah - Malachi 1:1 - 2:7  Kiddush Following the Service

Friday - November 24, 2017 - 7:00 pm
Led by Rabbi Crystal
Oneg Shabbat following the service. 

Saturday - November 25, 2017 
Torah Study led by Rabbi Crystal - 9:15 to 9:45 am
SHABBAT MORNING SERVICE AT 10:00 AM 
Parashat Vayetzei - 
Genesis 28:10 - 32:3 - Haftarah - Hosea 12:13 - 14:10
Kiddush Following the Service
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The Search for Spirituality: Religious Life for the Modern Seeker

A young man wanted to meditate.  He decided to go to a monastery.  The rule at this
spiritual center was that a person could only say two words a day.  The rest of the time
was spent in silence.

At the end of the first day the seeker came to the teacher.  He said, “Food bad!”

The next day he returned to his guide and said, “Bed hard!”

The third day the seeker came to the meeting with his bag packed.  He said. “I quit!”

The master said, “You’ve done nothing but complain since you got here!”

The story represents the quest of many people today for spirituality and meaning in life.  Rabbi Lawrence
Kushner was one of the early leaders to talk about spirituality and faith for modern Jews.  He explored the
classical texts of Jewish mysticism to create a new vocabulary of faith.  

The story of Jacob’s ladder provides a paradigm for religious life.  Jacob was traveling and stopped to sleep for
the night.  He had a dream of angels going up and coming down from heaven.  God promises Jacob that he and
his descendants will be a blessing for humanity.  Jacob wakes up and says, “How filled with awe is this place,
and I did not know it!”  This story offers several insights about spirituality.

Mindfulness.  Like Jacob’s sudden awakening, all spirituality traditions begin with the practice of learning to
pay attention, to be mindful, of ourselves, our relationships with others, and our place in the world.  As an
example, there is a Buddhist mediation practice where a person sits and concentrates on breathing.  The idea is
to learn to fully pay attention to only one thing.  This develops the habit of mindfulness that can be expanded to
all of life.

The Divine.  In the story, Jacob realized that God was with him all of the time, he only needed to open his eyes
to become aware of the Divine presence in the world.  Rabbi Kushner asks the question, “When do I feel close
to God?” not “Do I believe in God?”  I have been moved when I have asked people this question.  I recall a
father saying he felt close to God when he watched his daughter being born.  A woman in her 50’s spoke of
sitting with her mother and holding her hand in the hospital, and a teenage boy told of seeing the funnel cloud of
a tornado.

The Call to Justice.  Moses first experienced God at the Burning Bush.  He did not just rejoice in his freedom,
but was called to save the Jewish people from Egyptian slavery.  When a person feels close to God, their soul
becomes open and they want to do acts of kindness to help others.  

I have been engaged in the world of Jewish spirituality for the last 15 years.  I have studied classical texts of
Jewish mystics, practiced Jewish meditation, and learned about the confluence between yoga and Judaism.
Jewish spirituality is a lens through which we live our lives with compassion.  We learn to appreciate the
presence of the Divine in the world, our shared bond with all life, and feel called to bring peace to the world.

This month I will be offering a two evening workshops entitled Worship with Joy: The Mystery, Majesty and
Ecstasy of Prayer. The program will show how the hidden structure of the service relates to the most important
events in our lives. We will talk about the different experiences we have of prayer and the way prayer renews
our souls.

I hope you will join me.
L’Shalom,

Rabbi Darryl Crystal
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A month of spiritual and
social justice opportunities...

The current Hebrew month,
Cheshvan or Marcheshvan is
often referred to as ‘the bitter
month’ because it is devoid of
any Jewish holidays – but
after the intensity of the
sacred month of Tishrei
[Selichot, Rosh Hashanah,

Yom Kippur, Sukkot, Simchat Torah] Cantors and
Rabbis usually consider it a welcome respite! 

Nevertheless, there are some significant
observances this month that you won’t want to miss.
You may remember that we celebrated Rosh Chodesh
Elul with an exhilaratingly theatrical evening in
August, pledging our part in the Reform Movement’s
Brit Olam Covenant – to participate in and heighten
social justice awareness of the current plight of so
many of our brothers and sisters in this country. Along
with hundreds of Reform congregations throughout
the country, we will be observing the Reform
Immigration Shabbat on November 10th.  In the
Hashkiveinu, often known to us as our bedtime
prayer, the prayer for peace, we sing Ufros aleinu
sukkat shlomecha, ‘spread over us Your sukkah of
peace’. As we can glean from our Jewish teachings,
we must always remember that no shelter is truly
complete until every shelter is complete. The sukkah
reminds us that rather than stay enclosed and shut
away from the world, we must look outward at the
world beyond our own lives. Seventy-nine years ago,
on the 10th of November, Jews in Germany woke up
to the flames of Kristallnacht that ravaged homes,
stores and synagogues. And the world still seems to be
in a slumber… Please be a part of the wake-up call!

Shabbat morning November 11th is our next
Healing Service.  We hope you will attend and be part
of our healing community in worship, song and
meditation.  And on the following day, Sunday,
November 12th, at 4pm, this year’s Redlands Area
Interfaith Council (R.A.I.C.) Thanksgiving Service
will be held at First Congregational Church,
[northwest corner of Olive and Cajon.] It will feature
an Interfaith Choir consisting of singers from a
number of area congregations including Congregation
Emanu El! 

I look forward to leading the first Melava Malka
‘accompanying the queen’ event on Saturday,
November 18th – Rosh Chodesh Kislev - sponsored
by our Sisterhood. In a short two-hour gathering, we
will honor the Sabbath Queen, with Havdalah on the
patio, special foods, text study, singing and dancing,
accompanying Shabbat Ha-Malka, as she departs until
next Shabbat. 

Finally, if you are interested in participating in
Cantillation classes, please contact me if you are
interested. All levels welcome. 

B’shalom v’ahava –

Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel 

For Jews the world over, this
time of year finds us reflective of
our recent High Holy Days; the
struggles of the past year and the
promise for the year to come.   For
me this is always a time to reflect on
the transgressions of yesteryear as
well as my many blessings.

During my Kol Nidre appeal
speech on Erev of Rosh Hashanah I

made a passionate plea for our congregation to
“Reprioritize” the importance of Temple in their
everyday life.  I asked that by making this personal
commitment it will  ensure that the future of
Congregation Emanu El will never be compromised by
casualness or indifference. These are important times for
our congregation as we continue to see a constriction in
the number and engagement of congregants. However, I
continue to see the dedication of our core membership
everyday.  The various committees made up of members,
and the steadfast commitment of our lay leadership,
gives me hope for the future.  

I set a goal of $30,000. for our Kol Nidre pledge
drive. And while at this point we have fallen just short of
that goal, I’m please to say that through your generosity
we have raised a total of $27,982.00, making this the
most successful Kol Nidre appeal in recent memory.
Again, another clear sign that our members care and are
committed at their core to our beloved Temple.  

Work continues on the search for our next settled
rabbi. We have already completed the first round of
Skype interviews with potential candidates, some of
whom you will soon get to meet in person.  Many thanks
to our Rabbinic Search Task Force, and it’s chair Justin
Swant, for their diligent work.

On a personal note, I’m sorry to say that I will be
taking what I hope will be a brief leave of absence as
your temple president.  On May 3, 2017 I was diagnosed
with a rare blood cancer (MDS) which requires me to
undergo a Stem Cell Transplant.  Doctors at City of
Hope are now preparing me for this procedure which can
take anywhere from six months to a year to fully recover
from.  In the meantime, Vice President Stuart Sweet will
be assuming the day to day duties of President, in my
absence. I thank Stuart for his continued commitment to
our congregation and trust that he will enjoy the same
encouragement and support from our members as I have.
As I am able, I plan to continue advising Justin Swant to
help steer our Rabbinic Search Task Force.

It’s been said that when you have your health you
have everything.  I’m learning quickly how true that is.  I
wish for each of you a new year filled with good health
and the strength to make each and every day full of hope
and promise.  

Thank you for your support and commitment to
Congregation Emanu El.

I’ll see you soon!
L’Shalom,

Greg Weissman
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Have a wonderful November and a Happy
Thanksgiving.  

Marvin Reiter

Hello Emanu El families!
October has been a whirlwind
month. So many holidays
packed into so little time! Our
students had a great time
creating art for the sukkah and

shaking the lulav and etrog during snack on one of
our school days. Our new students were honored by
a lovely consecration lead by Rabbi Crystal - all of
our students were able to find letters in one of the
Torah scrolls before joining their families on the
bima for a meaningful and sweet ceremony. Many
families came to celebrate the joy of beginning a
Jewish education. 

Looking ahead, our school will continue to
meet separately in classes and together for art and
activities that correlate with our units of study. This
month we are covering Shabbat. Our students have
enjoyed learning more about this day apart,
including an interactive First Friday Kabbalat
Shabbat. We are looking forward to our next First
Friday on November 3rd, when our school can
celebrate Shabbat with the rest of our Emanu El
family. See you all there! 

L’shalom

Jillian Snyder
Director of Education & Youth

How fortunate I have been
to have had a wonderful family.  I
grew up in a home filled with love
and dedication to one another.  I
hope I have been able to recreate
that loving, supportive home for
my husband and children.  While
my own family has been a source

of support and affection for me, I have a wonderful
additional family here at Congregation Emanu El.
Since I moved to the Inland Empire in July 1970 with
no friends or family here, Congregation Emanu El has
become my extended family.  My mother and father
lived in the San Francisco Bay Area, which was a 7
plus hour car ride away.  I did have grandparents in
Los Angeles, but it was something of a trek to visit
them, too.  And of course, they have been gone for
many years.  I made my friends here, and they became
my family.  I celebrated my Bat Mitzvah in 1975 here.
Who celebrated with me?  Congregation Emanu El.
Especially as my understanding of Judaism grew, I
felt close to the people here who worshipped with me.
Congregation Emanu El helped my children develop
an appreciation for Judaism.  It was a wonderful
feeling to know everyone “kvelled” with my husband
and me when Jessica, Elana and Micah were B’nai
Mitzvah and then Confirmed.  As in the families we
were born into, over the years we have lost members
and gained members.  I believe that when life seems
difficult, the Shabbat or Festival service buoys my
spirits.  To sit in the congregation, to pray with you, to
sing with you, gives me courage and hope for the
future.  Perhaps the Creator who has done such
wonderful things for the world, the Jewish People and
for me, too, led me to find my family here, with you,
at Congregation Emanu El.   

And Sisterhood has planned some interesting
events for November for our Congregation Emanu El
family.  On Sunday, November 5 from 10 am to noon
in the social hall we will host Jean Arnott of Women
of Faith as part of our mini-program series.  We will
take part in some of the projects that Women of Faith
are involved in to help our local community, and hear
the story of her organization.    Then on Saturday,
November 18 we will celebrate the new moon, Rosh
Chodesh, together at 5 pm on the patio for Havdalah
and Melava Malka.  Refreshments will be served at
both events and all are welcome.

Finally, save Friday night, December 15 for a
Chanukah Party hosted by Sisterhood.  We promise a
joyous time for the whole family.   

Leslie Soltz
President, Sisterhood
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Shabbat Morning Healing Service
SATURDAY, November 11 at 10:00 a.m.

This will be an opportunity for anyone
remembering loved ones, as well to offer
blessings to those of us who may
physically ill or weak OR seeking spiritual
and communal support as we are caring for
aging or ailing parents.

We all experience loss, grief and pain on
so many different levels and inevitably at
different times in our lives. This Shabbat
morning service will incorporate special
music, psalms, meditation, original poetry
and readings and allow participants to
share brief personal stories in the context
of the service. 

We look forward to welcoming you to our
third Shacharit Shabbat Healing service!

We note with sorrow the recent deaths of 

PHILIP KASSEL
He was predeceased by his wife 

Barbara Kassel 
He is survived by his children

Melinda Lou Herrick
Sanford (Debbie) Kassel
Gregory (Susan) Kassel

and grandchildren
Zach Herrick, Gavin Kassel, Shaina

Kassel, Jeremy Kassel, Benjamin Kassel

MAURICE B. SOLTZ
brother of William Soltz

May the memories of the righteous
be for a blessing

Words Have Power  Find Your Words
It Starts With a Conversation

MENTAL HEALTH AWARENESS IN
ACTION is our social action program aimed at
ending the silence and stigma of mental
illnesses such as depression.

Even though is it very common, depression is
not always easy to talk about.

For over four years, we at CEE have been
actively working to break the silence and
encourage open and honest conversation about
depression as well as other mental illnesses.
Together we have created a budding culture of
acceptance and support, but we can be better.

One way is to model out efforts after FIND
YOUR WORDS a brand new public service
promotion by Kaiser Permanente. Check it out
at findyourwords.org

Maybe you’re living with depression and want
to ask for understanding and support. Or maybe
you want to help someone else and let them
know you’re there for them.

Either way, it starts with a conversation.

In our synagogue, it is common to see people
wearing lime green awareness ribbons. These
ribbons are a signal that the person wearing one
is ready to discuss the importance of talking
about IT—about mental illness—about
STIGMA that keeps congregants isolated in
their struggle with very common mood and
anxiety problems.

Words have power!    Find your words. 
There is comfort in not being alone!

Heidi Nimmo & Nancy Sidhu 
Co-chairs,

Mental Health Awareness in Action
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Turkey Donations Needed

Please help keep the giving in
Thanksgiving as our Congregation

begins its annual Turkey Fund Drive

Donations are now being gratefully
accepted in the temple office.

Upcoming Office Closures

The temple office will be closed on November 10th in observance of
Veteran’s Day and on Thursday, November 23rd and Friday,

November 24th for the Thanksgiving Holiday.
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Our Sacred Story:

WORSHIP WITH JOY:
T h e  M y s t e r y ,  M a j e s t y ,  &
E c s t a s y  o f  P r a y e r

T u e s d a y  N o v .  7  &  1 4  *  7 : 0 0  p m
R a b b i  D a r r y l  C r y s t a l

This workshop will help you explore the services as a guide for spiritual renewal.  We
will discovery the hidden stories of the prayer book and the ways its wisdom can bring
inspiration to our lives.  The Rabbis from the Talmud, Jewish mystical, and modern
thinkers will be our guides as we explore the traditional structure of the service and the
experience and way we can make prayer a meaningful experience today.

The Shema in a Czech Torah Scroll that Survived the Holocaust

The Art, Traditions and History of Torah Scrolls
Sunday, November 12 at 10:00 am * Social Hall * Rabbi Crystal

Rabbi Crystal has a passion for the art of writing Torah scrolls and the
unique history of writing scrolls.  He has helped congregations repair their
Torah scroll.  He recently took pictures of Torah scrolls in Istanbul.  His
collection of pictures includes scrolls that survive World War II ,a Torah that
came to the United States in 1733, and a scroll presented to President John F.
Kennedy
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EXCITING SCRIP NEWS!!

Sprouts is now open in Redlands!
We have Sprouts scrip in 

$100 and $25 cards

Don’t forget to buy and use scrip!
Supporting the scrip program

supports the temple!

Scrip is available at the temple during
normal business hours and 

at temple events

SAVE THE DATE

Sisterhood Chanukah Party!

Friday, December  15, 2017

Mark your
calendars now and
plan on attending

the Sisterhood
Chanukah Party

after Shabbat
services.

Sisterhood is
planning a fun and
exciting evening!

Watch the weekly announcements
for more information

Redlands Area Interfaith Council
Community Thanksgiving Service
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Congregation Emanu El Sisterhood Invites All Women to Join Us for

WOMEN’S ROSH CHODESH KISLEV 
With Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel 

November 18, 2017 
5:00 to 7:00 pm at Congregation Emanu El

We begin at 5 pm on the Patio with Havdalah AND Melava Malka –
 the tradition of escorting the Shabbat Queen on her way out… until we
meet again next Shabbat….Then we will gather in the round in the Social

Hall to welcome the new month of Kislev – the month of DREAMS… with a
program including study texts, song, dance & food!

In honor of the Melava Malka, please wear something WHITE! 

Take time off from your busy schedule.
Join your sisters for two hours of beauty, peace and inspiration! 

Free childcare available by reservation. 
Call the CEE office at (909) 307-0400.

Bring a friend!
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Join Cantor Jen and Drummer Jenn for 

Second Shabbat “Biennial-Style” 
Saturday, December 9 at 10:00 am 

Followed by a Pot-Luck Kiddush Lunch

We will sing! We will dance! We will pray!

We will drum and shout with joy!

The URJ is holding their Biennial Gathering in Boston this December.
Congregation Emanu El Sisterhood is partnering with Cantor Bern-Vogel

to create our own Biennial Style Shabbat Celebration!

Professional drummer Jenn Vallely will return to CEE to facilitate drumming.
Bring your drum and other musical instruments! 

Be Part of the Joy! 
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Congratulations to our Members
Kathy & Dan Trainor

After many years in the antique business, they
are closing their store and retiring.  Kathy has
generously shared her expertise over the years
with our members at several Sisterhood
events.  We wish them well in their much
deserved retirement.

There is still time to visit Kathy at the store.
She is having a retirement sale.  Everything
goes.  Deep discounts - extra deep for Temple
members!

Antique Arcade, 31629 Outer Hwy 10, Alta
Vista Center. Open 11:00 - 5:00 Monday
through Saturday (call first, she may take a
few days off!). 909-794-5919

We rejoice with those whose birthdays occur in November and wish them a Mazal Tov:

1-November Paul Shimoff 
2-November Sharon Lang 
5-November Karen Kartun 
5-November Karina Rabinowitz 
8-November Margy Spears 
8-November Kathy Trainor 
8-November Faye Katzman 
9-November Bernie Goler 
9-November Leia Needelman (12 years old)
10-November Leone Hyman 
11-November Leona Aronoff-Sadacca 
11-November Jacob Fenster 
11-November Samuel Acevedo (10 years old)
12-November Harriet Briant 
12-November Michele Miller 
12-November Sara Maltzman 
14-November Victor Fenster 
14-November Michelle Anctil 

14-November Fredric Rabinowitz 
14-November Mia Arient (10 years old)
16-November Roberta Klein 
17-November Benjamin Hiller (18 years old)
19-November Marylou Hanover 
20-November Louis Eirew 
22-November Leah Zipperstein 
24-November Cyril Kaicener 
24-November Kathryn Gootel 
25-November Samita Needelman 
25-November Justin Swant 
26-November Lynn Mathews 
26-November Leonard Michelson 
28-November Mildred Hiller 
28-November Margie Matos 
29-November Shelley Bodnar 
30-November Julianne Strain 

We extend a hearty Mazal Tov to the following whose wedding anniversaries occur in the month of
November:

26-November  Vickie & Steve Becker
27-November  DJ & Jeffrey Raynes
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We gratefully acknowledge these contributions to our various temple funds:

TEMPLE FUND
In observance of the Yahrzeits of…
Bernice Feldman by Diane and Donald Feldman
Sophie Peters by Shana and Walter Van Horn
Simone Keir by Debra and Ralph Phillips
Pauline Berzosky by Mildred Hodes
Helen Mishook by Anita Lampel
Max Rosen by Zeeda and Roy Nierman
Frieda Atlas by Pamela Eisner
Anna Gluskoter by Esther Weiss
Helen Goldfedes by Mildred Hodes
Arnold Schapiro by Ron Schapiro
Arnold Schapiro by Irene Schapiro
Michael Weiss by Marth Leviant
Penni Clark by Shauna and Walter VanHorn
Sam Schnitzer by Denise and Mark Schnitzer
Celia Wallach by Sheila and Bernie Barrad
Solomon Eskin by Joyce and Barry Eskin
June Hyman by Jill and John Arnstein
Richard Hyman by Jill and John Arnstein
1st Lt. David Bernstein by Vickie and Steve Becker
Jacob Sentob by Carl Mitchell
Harry Sherman by Susan Stillerman
Abraham Silverman by Rhoda Stahlberg
In memory of…
Phil Kassel by Mildred Hodes and family
Phil Kassel by Vickie and Steve Becker
Bernard Domroy by Michelle Anctil and Judith
Smith
Bernard Domroy by DS Moore
Bernard Domroy by Vickie and Steve Becker
Bernard Domroy by Ethel McAfee
Beverly Irom by Leslie and William Soltz
Austin Davis, Thomas Day, and Hannah Ahlers,
friends of Tyler Anderson killed in Las Vegas, by
Vickie and Steve Becker
Sgt. La David Johnson US Army Green Beret killed
in Action in Niger by Vickie and Steve Becker
Staff Sgt. Bryan Black US Army Green Beret killed
in Action in Niger by Vickie and Steve Becker
Staff Sgt. Dustin Wright US Army Green Beret
killed in Action in Niger by Vickie and Steve Becker
Staff Sgt. Jeremiah Johnson US Army Green Beret
killed in Action in Niger by Vickie and Steve Becker
Anna Fisher by Norman Hanover
Anna Fisher by Marsha and George Hanover
David Fisher by Marsha and George Hanover
Jean Pickus by Ethel McAfee
Jean Pickus by Leslie and William Soltz
Ray Briant by Ethel McAfee
Ray Briant by Leslie and William Soltz
Ray Briant by Vickie and Steve Becker

In honor  of …
Congregational friends for sending Honey Greetings
by Francine Wixen
Aliyah on Rosh Hashanah by Judith Smith
Wedding of Julie Goler and Paul Lazebnik by
Leslie and William Soltz
Wedding of Anita Lampel Mishook and Daniel
Metlay by Leslie and William Soltz
Blowing the Shofar for the High Holidays by
Michelle Anctil
Chanting Torah for Rosh Hashanah and Yom
Kippur by Michelle Anctil
For the recovery of …
Margie Orland by Joyce and Barry Eskin
Margie Orland by Francine Wixen
Margie Orland by Leslie and William Soltz
Judy Handleman by Joyce and Barry Eskin

SISTERHOOD PULPIT FLOWER FUND 
In observance of the Yahrzeits of… 
Rae Myers by Roberta and Philip Gold
Neal Gilbert by Cherrie and Ronald Lubey
Gertrude Altheimer by Nancy and Leon Darling

RABBI DARRYL CRYSTAL’S
DISCRETIONARY FUND 
In memory of …
Ray Briant by Sandra and George Flath
Ray Briant by Barbara Rayliss

HOME OF ETERNITY CEMETERY FUND
In observance of the Yahrzeits of…
Rose Miller by Judy Miller
In memory of Marvin M. Kord, Sylva L. Kord,
Harold M. Rothstein, Harry A. Stept, Gyrtrude G.
Stept, Warren H. Stept, Morris Kord, Lena Kord,
Leonard Rose, Anne Rose, Sheldon R. Rothstein,
Lewis Rothstein, Jennie Rothsten by the Marshall
Rothstein family.
In observance of the Yahrzeits of
Marilyn Estrin by Shelley and Barry Silver and
family
Ella Sherman by Shelley and Barry Silver and family

A special donation to help offset recent major
expenditures was made by Mildred Hodes 

CANTOR JENNIFER BERN-VOGEL’S
DISCRETIONARY FUND
In memory of …
Ray Briant by Michelle Anctil and Judith Smith
Jean Pickus by Leone and Brad Hyman



NOVEMBER, 2017 PAGE 14

I wish to express my sincere
appreciation for all the support my
fellow members of Congregation
Emanu El gave me.  

That is what makes a congregation
a village, when you can count on
your friends to stand beside you in
times of grief as well as joy.

Harriet Briant

Veteran’s Day
November 11, 2017

CANTOR JENNIFER BERN-VOGEL’S
DISCRETIONARY FUND (continued) 
In honor of … 
Jerry Ripley by Leslie and William Soltz
Michelle Tacchia by Leslie and William Soltz

Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel by Leslie and William
Soltz
Choir by Leslie and William Soltz
In appreciation of …
Inspiring music at High Holidays by Michelle
Anctil and Judith Smith

LANDSCAPE FUND
In memory of …
Jean Pickus by Michelle Anctil and Judith Smith
Jean Pickus by Roberta and Philip Gold

SCHOOL FOR JEWISH LIVING FUND
In observance of the Yahrzeits of …
Miriam Dunn by Leslie Levine

On occasions of joy or sorrow a contribution to one of our temple funds is always appropriate.

Contribution can be made to the following funds:

Home of Eternity Cemetery Fund
Temple Fund

Rabbi Crystal Discretionary Fund
Rabbi Cohn Discretionary Fund

Cantor’s Discretionary Fund
William Russler Memorial Archives Fund

Mortgage Reduction Fund
Sisterhood Pulpit Flower Fund

Rabbi Hillel & Rita Cohn Campership Fund
Lionel Heller Music Fund
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The following Yahrzeits will be observed during the month of November:  Those with a () are inscribed on the
Wall of Perpetual Memorial:

November 3-4 November 10-11 November 17-18 November 24-25

Yetta Abrams
Joseph Allen

Walter Appelbaum
Edith Becker

Lore Blumenthal
Rosa Blumenthal

Ruth Bryce
Samuel Feldstein

Leo Frankel
Eva Frost

Stephen Ginsberg
Rachel Glovinsky
Solomon Helfman
Celia Joseph

Benjamin Kaplan
Rose Karen
William Klemtner
Rena Knopf
Harriet Levine
Louise Levine
Adeline Libman
Lilyan Liss

Sallie Peters
Lillian Rhein
Rebecca Rogers
Jenny Rosenbaum
Louis Rowelsky
Ruth Rowelsky

Elmer Scharf
Edward Seeman
Herman Stelzer

Ivan Tannenbaum

Edith Abramson
Margaret Bender

Gabriel Brill
Burton Brin

Sam Deutsch
Diane Doros

Sophie Edberg
Irving Finkler

Jacob Fletcher
Reuben Gilbert

Sophie Goldberg
Anna Harris
Rebecca Helfman
David Hoffman

Michael Hosmann
Sam Joseph
Martha Kaplan
Abraham Kavovit
Celia Kustin

Martin Lebowitz
Lillian Levine

Norbert Low
Herbert Lubell
Aaron Miller
Celia Mishkin

Jerome Pasternak
Harry Pearl

Nat Pinsky
Flora Sentob
Bertha Silverman

Melvin Silverman
Harold Simon
Sue Simon
Leona Soltz

Leo Stein
Sidney Vines

William Becker
Eleanor Blumberg

Lillian Brill
Samuel Brill

Sol Buchband
Murray Cohen
Martin Cramer

Lily Drantch
Leonard Eckstein
Benjamin Feit
Barney Finkleman

Marie Fulton Miller
Rudolph Greenhood

Louis Hirsch
Leslie Hubbard

A1C Keir Johnson
Sylvia Karter

Sprinza Korengold
Harry Kramer
Lena Levenson
Nat Levin

Dina Levy
Thomas McAfee

Lillian Meyer
Nathan Mishkin

Sylvia Newman
Evelyn Schnitzer

Louis Stein

Sara Ansill
 Myrtle Barnla

Henry Binder
Samuel Birnkrant
Sarah Blumenthal

 Saul Brown
Rose Burstin

 Christy Donenfeld
Arnon Michael Dotan
David Ellman
Jack Fremland
Israel Gold
Louis Greenberg
Max Hanover
Johanna Harris
Louis Helfman
Abram Hodes

 Gerald Kaplan
 Samuel Kitay

Regina Kleinman
Jack Lampel

 Harry Leviant
Dorothy Levy
Lena Marcus

 Monnus Marcus
 Bert Medoff
 Loretta Nave

Abbot Robbins
Max Rosen
Lise Rundberg

 Edna Schnitzer
 Henrietta Schwartz

Irving Schwimmer
 Rebecca Steinberg
 Ethel Tishkoff
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